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HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

DEGEMBER 15,1986

All Council members except Sam Crouch were present at the Dec.15.1?86
Haymarket Town Council Meeting, which began with a Prayer and Pledge of
Allegiance at 8 p.m. Minutes of the November meeting were read and approved.
The Treasurer reported a balance of $18,435.73 in the General Account and
$574,02 in Revenue Sharing at the end of Nov. Councilman Richard Bird made
a motion to pay the following bills; Manassas Car Wash, 4.50; Holladay's
Market, $70.26; Gossom's Hardware, $30.54 and Kustom Electronis, Inc.
$37.50, this was seconded by Councilwoman Terri Freeborn and approved in
a roll call vote.

BUSINESS LICENSES .
Mr. Bird made a motion to grant Shelia Ballenger a business license to

sell fruit at Holladays Market, seconded by Councilman Melton and unanimously
approved.
o After a letter was read by Dr. Weaver asking that Doctor Adelaida G.
Guieb be granted a business license to join his practice at the Haymarket
Medical Center, Bird made a motion to grant her the business license after
her application and $25 fee was received. This was seconded by Melton and
unanimously approved.

TELESAT CABLE T. V.

In regards to releasing the $300,000., Construction Bond fro Telesat,
Mayor Bean read a letter from the Prince William Service Authority stating
it was alright with them to release it but another letter from Virginia
Power asked the Town not to release it until they had had time to make
inspections. Mr. David Vitalis said that Telesat had just received word
from Virginia Power saying inspections were completed. Richard Bird also
stated that he had made inspections with Telesat and the system was up
and working and they had met all the criteria, Bird mdde a motion to re-
lease the Bond upon hearing from Virginia Power, this was seconded by
Freeborn and approved.

PLANNING COMMISSION

. Mayor Bean read a letter of Resignation from--Dennis Wrye of the Plan-
ing Commission , dated Nov. 20,1986. Melton made & motion to accept Wrye's
resignation, seconded by Utz and mnanimously approved.

Richard Bird announced that the Planning Commission has approved the
easement on the Paxton Property and a letter from the Highway Dept. had been
received. Bird made a motion to accept the changes to the Entrance to
Melton Drive, to line up with Madison St., this was seconded by Melton and
approved. Then Bird made a motion to have the Mayor sign the easement,
seconded by Gossom and approved.

MAYOR BEAN
Mayor Gertrude Bean read a letter from the First Virginia Bank
thanking Chief Boston for his services to them.

A letter from the Commonwealth of Virginia, Dept. of General Services,
was read concerning an "Errors and Ommissions" Insurance for the Town, the
fee would be $750. a year. Mr. Smith had looked it over and advice the Town
to take it. Bird made a motion to take the insurance, seconded by Melton
and unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

The Mayor asked Council what they thought about taking the money
Jugge.Stlckley had put in the First Virginia Bank and fixing up TownHall?
Thig inculede; storm windows, indoor-outdoor carpeting, double fronTdoors,




DEC.5,1986 MEETING CONT.

AN inside door, and vacumn cleaner. Bird made a motion to do it, also to take
the Judge's stand out to have more room. Melton seconded it and it was
approved, Bird will take bids on the work.

POLICE DEPT.

Chief Boston reported that the Uto Grave Yards in Town are being
cleaned up. Bird mentéoned that signs were needed to be put up at the Town's
limits as the Police “hief is losing cases in Court because they are not
there, they should be put on Rt.15, both ends of Jefferson St. and on Rt.66.
Mr. Smith _.said the Highway Dept. would put them up. Bird will check with
them.

ADJOURNMENT
Sith no further Business, the December meeting adjourned at 8;55 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

RUDE BEAN, MAYOR
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